RIGHTS

Bargaining Unit Employees

There are certain rights provided to employees who are members of a bargaining unit. If an

employee is within a bargaining unit, has reason to believe the investigation could lead to

disciplinary action, and requests union representation, the employee has a right to union

representation. This representation right is based upon a private sector case, NLRB vs.

Weingarten, Inc. 420 U.S. 251 (1975) decided by the Supreme Court. These rights were

extended to Federal employees when they were incorporated in the Labor Relations Statute and

this right to union representation has four parts:

1) Meeting must constitute an “examination”,

2) Must be in connection with an “investigation”,

3) The employee must reasonably believe that discipline could result, and

4) The employee must request representation.

Under the Statute, there is only a requirement to provide notice to employees of this

“Weingarten” right annually. However, in most of our labor agreements, we have negotiated

what can be described as an “expanded Weingarten right”. These labor agreements require that

the employee be notified of the subject matter in advance and of his/her right to be accompanied

by a union representative if the employee desires. An investigator must be familiar with his/her

labor agreement regarding investigative requirements.

What is the role of a union representative at these investigatory meetings? A union

representative at these meeting can do the following:

1) Raise relevant facts and issues related to the investigation.

2) Clarify questions being asked to ensure the employee understands the question.

3) Assist the employee in raising all relevant facts and issues.

4) Elicit favorable facts and extenuating circumstances.

5) Consult with the employee during the examination.

6) Ask questions concerning the matter being discussed.

As you can see, the union’s role is not to just sit there “like a potted plant.” The union

representative has a right to be an active participant in these meetings.

However, as an investigator, you have the right to have the employee answer your questions not

the union representative. The union representative cannot disrupt or take control of the meeting

but he/she can be an active participant.

This “Weingarten” right is not a right for an individual to have a representative but the right for

the union to be present at the interview. Therefore, a bargaining unit employee has no right to a

personal representative from the bargaining unit or a personal attorney. The union not the

employee chooses who represents the union’s interests at this meeting.
